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Acting Headteacher: Miss Helen Pearce 

Friday 14th February 2014
Dear Parents

Well it has been another busy half term and I have been especially pleased with the progress of a number of children in the maths groups that we have been running first thing in the morning.  Thanks also to all the staff who have been very busy with this too.   Next half term we will be continuing to focus on maths in our early morning groups.  Well done to all the children who have been getting into school especially early ready and keen and eager to learn. We have also set up new reading groups.  All children will be heard where possible to read individually every day, one of the many benefits of our class teacher to child ratios.   Each child has been assigned to an adult and this initiative will begin after half term.  I know parents are really good at ensuring that their child has their reading bags with them every day.
Our preschool has now been running for a month and is working really well.  It has been good to see just how well the youngest children have fitted into the school.  The older children have been brilliant and making them feel part of the school which is lovely to see.   We have had a number of inquiries and the numbers, whilst still small are growing slowly which is fantastic.  Please spread the word.  Also for those parents who have children who are not eligible to attend the preschool please join us for Stay and Play on Monday and Friday afternoon from 2-3pm.  We have a number of children who attend this.  I know the children really enjoy it and the adults enjoy their time together over a cup of coffee. 

Another big thank you to all those parents and governors, who have donated boxes, paint and wallpaper to our school.  B and Q have generously donated a large quantity of wallpaper, which will mean that we can now use this to create some fabulous Egyptian murals on our walls at school.  Our exciting Egyptian Day will be occurring on Thursday 27th March.  At the moment teachers are busy planning the day which no doubt will be very exciting.

On Thursday Noah and Jowan attended a gifted and talented maths workshop at St Mary’s School and what a lovely morning  they had.  Both children came back buzzing with all things mathematical and had completed some very interesting maths investigations linked to ladders!!
On Tuesday we welcomed Rita Jefferies into our school from the Human Values Foundation.  She has donated a number of fantastic resources to our school, which we will be using in assembly and PSHE.  We are delighted to receive these high quality resources and pleased that we had been specially selected as a school.

On Wednesday Miss Payne got through to the next stage of the competition that she is entering regarding our newspaper club which is great news.  I hope you have bought your copy of this month’s edition.  Children are now busy collecting and writing stories for the next edition.  Don’t forget to buy your copy if you have not already got it.

Miss Payne and Miss Rogers have attended more PE training at Mounts Bay today to help them assist our sports leaders with their initiatives at break and lunchtime. It will be interesting what new games will be played in our playground as a result of the training.
On Thursday 27th February, the school will be holding a Sikhism morning to link with the unit of work the children have completed linked to this world religion.  The morning will be led by Daya Stafford, who herself is a practising Sikh.  The children will be taking part in a variety of activities including cooking and dressing up as well as some of the religious practises of the faith.
Children who have been selected to take part in the Eden Outdoor day at Trythall will now be attending this on Monday 31st March with Mr Sturges.  Let’s hope that the weather improves by then!!!

On Monday 24th February parents are invited to come into school at 2.40 to watch a dance performance by the children.  Over the last half term the children have been working hard with Edy, our dance teacher.  They have put together a short performance for parents to watch….please do come and enjoy watching their work. 

Last week the children went home with a couple of magazines with interesting events occurring over half term.  There are spare copies on the info table if you need another copy.

HEADTEACHER AWARD

Week 6 
Fern Hall – for fantastic work and enthusiasm for learning over the week.
STAR READERS
Shannon, Kayden, Harry, Kiah, Sebastian and Malakai
Best wishes

Helen Pearce
ADVANCE NOTICE FOR HALF TERM

Puppet Workshops

The Exchange – 18, 19, 20 February.

10.30am – 12pm  
4 to 6 years plus parents

1-2.30pm

7 – 9 years

£15 per child.

For more information phone Rebecca on 07973856845

Soccer Camp at Mounts Bay Football Development Centre.

Date: Thursday 20th February & Friday 21st February 2014. 

Soccer Tot's (4-6yrs) = 10am - 12pm, £6.00 for one morning or £10.00 for both mornings
Soccer Pro's (7-14yrs) = 10am - 3.30pm, £15.00 for one day or £20.00 for both days.
Registration: Sign in on the day from 09.45am onwards at Mounts Bay Sports Centre Reception.
Payments to be made on the day.  Please pay by cash or cheque (Made payable to Mounts Bay Academy).
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